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Lindsay Chutas called the meeting to order and the February 2015 meeting minutes were approved with a change to the date of the meeting.
Exempt Wells and their Impact on Stream Flow-Dick Price
Dick Price provided a handout on how one cubic-foot per second (cfs), which is the measurement typically reported for stream flows, translates for residential water use. He discussed that one cfs is 646,272 gallons of water per day, which can provide water for approximately 3,750 homes which are using 175 gallons per day of consumptive use for each exempt well which serves a single family home with an on-site sewer system. If total water use is restricted to in house only usage, 1 cfs can provide water for approximately 30,000 homes. The discussion included that, for domestic use, a single cfs can serve a large number of people and homes, and should be kept in perspective when discussing in-stream flows. The group continued the discussion.
Exempt Well Issues in Whatcom County
Rusty Post led a discussion about the recent decision by the Washington State Court of Appeals, which upheld Whatcom County’s rural measures protecting water resources in its comprehensive plan. The discussion focused on the court deciding that exempt wells are truly exempt and the Department of Ecology is the rule maker and the County cannot go beyond an Ecology Rule.
’15-’17 Biennium Funding
Ecology will begin taking applications for capital project grants the end of April. Rusty would like to have a discussion at the next meeting about project proposals so the group can rank them (if necessary) and recommend them for funding. Lindsay requested the group submit simple project proposals with budgets by March 23rd so she could email the listserv with the projects to review before the April 1 meeting.
Upcoming April Meeting
Lindsay led a discussion about the upcoming April 1 meeting. She has invited Ray Ledgerwood from the Washington State Conservation Commission to facilitate the next meeting. The goal of having him facilitate the meeting is to help define the direction of this group and guide upcoming meetings and efforts. 
Spokane Watersheds Website

Lindsay and Mike presented the skeleton form of the new www.spokanewatersheds.org website. Some of the content has been uploaded and moved from the existing websites, including project reports, meeting summaries, and watershed management plans. The hydrogeologic data portal will be linked soon. The group discussed other pages to be linked to for the site among other functionality of the site.

Spokane County projects
Hydrogeologic Framework: GSI consulting has been working on the analysis of the GIS data set. A tech Advisory group met March 5 to go over the conclusions. They expect a final report in spring.

LSR Water Bank: The consultant is currently looking at the analysis of moving water from the Pend Oreille River to the LSR. There is much interest and momentum with their idea. They are also looking at the available water rights to purchase in the next funding cycle. 
Spokane CD Projects
Lindsay discussed the irrigation efficiency project is in the planning phases for two potential projects for this spring. The Rockford projects are set to resume this month and expect to be finalized when the weather warms and dries out, probably in April.
Stevens County CD Projects
Water Models: Charlie Kessler discussed the models are in and were used at the Nine Mile Falls Science Night Out event in February. Students ran the models. Approximately 300 people participated and saw the motels. A series of STEM program evens will be held in May where the models will be used by a few students.
Lake Spokane: The SCCD is looking for funding for floating wetlands for wave attenuation and water quality projects on Lake Spokane.

Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 pm.  The next meeting was set for April 1,, 2015. It will be held at 9 am at the Spokane Conservation District’s upstairs conference room. 
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